In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

· S.A.V.E., Child Abuse & Autism Workshops

General Announcements

- · Kids Night Out!
- Sibley Lecture
- · SUNY Lifesaver CPR-AED Training
- · Earth Day / Earth Week: If You are Planning an Event, Please Read!
- · Junior/Sophomore Professional Image Make-over Event (and Free Ice Cream)
- · Office Services Tip Of The Week
- · Body Work For Working Women
- · Walk-In Hours at the Career Development Center
- · The 2010 Census is Coming, and Your Community Needs Your Participation!
- · Bergren Forum Shannon Hickey
- · Educators' Networking Reception
- · Environmental Summit in Buffalo! Student Registration
- · AU Softball defeats #9 Cortland
- · Funny Ha-ha Jokes!
- · Miscellaneous Board
- · Graduate Assistantship Available
- 2010.03.31 Student Senate Meeting Minutes
- · Chicago Area Event
- · International Conference: The Economics of Climate Change
- · Classic Movie: 'Blue Hawaii' (1961)

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY		TOMORROW	WEDNESDAY	
12:15	Physics-Astronomy Seminar	3:30 CYLI Event: CORE Review 4/6/10	9:20	SUNY Lifesaver CPR- AED Training
4:00 7:00	Division of Education - Guest Speaker Women's Lacrosse Want to Learn More About Bridge?	4:00 Men's Tennis	12:30	Meditation
		5:00 Educators' Networking Reception	3:30	CYLI Event: Media Play 4/7/10
		7:30 Sibley Lecture	4:00	Women's Lacrosse
		Sibley Lecture 8:30 International Folk Dancing	4:30 7:00	Men's Tennis Lecture by Dr. Victoria Scott

S.A.V.E., Child Abuse & Autism Workshops

In order to meet NYS Education Department requirements for certification, all education major and minor students must attend a Safe Schools Against Violence In Education (SAVE) Workshop and a Child Abuse Identification & Reporting Workshop. The Division of Education will offer these workshops as follows:

Safe Schools Against Violence in Education (SAVE) Workshop: Saturday, April 10, 2010 - 8-11 a.m. - 340 Myers Hall

Child Abuse Identification & Reporting Workshop: Monday, May 3, 2010 - 4:10- 6:50 p.m. - 227 Myers Hall

Please note: This is the last time these workshops will be offered this semester. If you are an education major or minor student that is graduating in May but haven't attended these workshops yet please attend. The Division of Education cannot recommend you for certification until you complete these workshops.

Autism Workshop: This workshop is for students interested in Certification for Students with Disabilities and is offered in the fall & spring semesters in the Human Development Exceptionality class (SPED 456). This semester it will be on Monday, April 19 from 4:10-6:50 p.m. in 227 Myers Hall.

Submitted by: Cathy Allen

back to top Send Email Reminder

Kids Night Out!

Area kids in grades 1st through 6th are invited to AU's McLane Center for a night of fun! Friday, April 9 5-8 p.m.

There will be swimming, games, crafts, movies, and open gym. \$10 per kid which includes pizza and a drink.

Sponsored and supervised by the AU Women's Soccer Team. Contact Jen Enke with questions: **enkej@alfred.edu** or 871.2896

Attachment: Kids'_Night_Out!.pdf

Submitted by: Jennifer Enke

back to top Send Email Reminder

Sibley Lecture

Dr. Carolyn Korsmeyer, Professor of Philosophy at the University of Buffalo, will deliver the Sibley Lecture on Tuesday, April 6, 2010 at 7:30 p.m. in the Nevins Theatre. Her topic, "The Foul and the Fair"comes from her recent research on disgust as an aesthetic response.

Korsmeyer has published in many areas of aesthetics and feminist theory including the monographs, "Making Sense of Taste: Taste, Food, and Philosophy" and "Gender and Aesthetics: An Introduction."

The lecture is sponsored by the Division of Human Studies and the College of Liberal Arts and Sciences.

Submitted by: Marilyn Saxton

back to top Send Email Reminder

SUNY Lifesaver CPR-AED Training

Wednesday, April 7, 2010 9:20 a.m.-12:10 p.m. Howell Hall - Upstairs

Limit: 6 participants per session

Fee: Students - \$7 to cover the cost of the face mask; the course is free to all faculty and staff.

If you already have a face mask, bring it to the session. You may also wish to bring a pillow or blanket to kneel on.

We are inviting volunteers to attend and become certified in adult and child CPR and AED use. If you have already taken the course, now is a good time to recertify and refresh your skills.

This program is designed to comply with enactment of the State's AED Legislation and to train University faculty, staff, and students in the skills of CPR and use of an AED.

This CPR/AED certification program has been approved by the NYS Department of Health. It is the equivalent to the American Red Cross and American Heart Association CPR/ AED programs.

For a schedule of training sessions please visit the EH&S Web site. To pre-register or obtain more information please phone x3020 or e-mail **perrydr@alfred.edu** at the EH&S office in 117 Myers Hall.

You may download a copy of the CPR-AED training manual from our training Web page http://people.alfred.edu/...; just follow the instructions available online for unzipping the file.

Link: EHS Web Site

Submitted by: Dean Perry

back to top Send Email Reminder

Earth Day / Earth Week: If You are Planning an Event, Please Read!

Green Alfred is in the process of putting together a number of events for the week of Earth Day. We are calling it Earth Week. If you have any sort of event related to Earth Day going on the week of April 19-22 or the weekend before, please let us know!

E-mail **greenalfred@alfred.edu** so we can compile one calendar of events. Thank you.

Submitted by: Kacie Dean

back to top Send Email Reminder

Junior/Sophomore Professional Image Make-over Event (and Free Ice Cream)

Tweak your professional image and enjoy an ice cream sundae in a one-stop event.

The Career Development Center will provide advice, feedback, and resources to address the following, essential career related items:

- * Resume review and construction
- * Internship resources and assistance
- * Interviewing skill review and practice
- * Access to alumni and professional networks
- * Leadership skill assessment and opportunities
- * Professional image consultation: What do you need and how do you get it
- * FREE ICE CREAM SUNDAES!

When: Friday, April 9 from 1 to 4 p.m.

Where: Knight Club

Submitted by: Mark McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

Office Services Tip Of The Week

Mail Services Cost Savings Tip:

Use the most cost-effective shipping method by using USPS Priority Mail instead of Express.

First-Class instead of Priority.

FedEx instead of Express (depending upon delivery location).

Submitted by: Shelly Grant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Body Work For Working Women

On Tuesday, April 6, Certified Fitness Trainer Brian Dunham will lead the last of three fitness sessions at the Women's Leadership Center. "Time Your Workout For Maximum Impact," will have you working hard and building up a sweat, so workout clothes and shoes are a definite must.

This session will begin at 5 p.m. and will last until about 6:30. Space is limited, so please register by calling 607.871.2971 or e-mail us at wlc@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Walk-In Hours at the Career Development Center

The Career Development Center will have walk-in hours from 1-4:30 p.m., Tuesdays-Thursdays, during the semester when school is in session. Stop in to see a counselor to talk about any career concerns/issues/questions that you may have. **Http://www.alfred.edu/cdc**.

Submitted by: Peggy Broderick

back to top Send Email Reminder

The 2010 Census is Coming, and Your Community Needs Your Participation!

The U.S. Census counts everyone residing in the United States and Puerto Rico, and is required by the Constitution to take place every 10 years. A census questionnaire will be delivered to every residential address in March 2010 and to on-campus housing in April and May 2010. When you receive yours, answer the 10 short questions (7 questions for students living on campus) and return your completed form.

People should be counted where they live and sleep most of the year, so if you live at school on April 1, 2010, that is where you should be counted.

Attachment: Census_Letter.pdf

Submitted by: Patricia Debertolis

back to top Send Email Reminder

Bergren Forum - Shannon Hickey

The Bergren Forum sponsored by the Division of Human Studies will be meeting at 12:10 on Thursday, April 8 in the Nevins Theater, Powell Campus Center.

Bring a brown bag lunch; coffee and tea are complimentary.

Speaker: Shannon Hickey

Topic: "Meditation as Medicine: A Critique"

Shannon Hickey, assistant professor of religious studies, will discuss clinical applications of meditation.

Submitted by: Marilyn Saxton

back to top Send Email Reminder

Educators' Networking Reception

The Career Development Center is happy to be hosting the third annual Educators' Networking Reception. This event is open to all students interested in careers in education (teachers, counselors, psychologists).

There is no formal registration for this event, but we are pre-printing professional name tags that will be ready and waiting for students when they arrive at the event. Use the link below to secure a name tag in advance!

Date: Tuesday, April 6, 2010

Location: Powell Campus Center, Knight Club

Time: 5 - 7:30 p.m.

Suggested Dress: Business casual/professional

Schedule for the evening:

5 - 5:15 p.m. Arrive and pick up name tag and begin networking with local school administrators.

5:15 p.m. Introductions of guest local school administrators.

5:20 p.m. Panel Presentation covering topics of "What are Administrators Looking For" "What does the application process involve and how does it work" and "How to make yourself stand out as a candidate"

5:35 p.m. Q&A

6 p.m. More networking and enjoyment of light refreshments.

6:15 p.m. Resume reviews by local school principals, superintendents, teachers, counselors available on a first-come, first-serve basis.

7:15 p.m. Closing remarks

7:20 p.m. Door Prize Winners announced

We recommend you bring multiple copies of your resume if you wish to have it reviewed on-site.

Walk away with valuable information on the education career process along with hard copy information regarding up-coming off-campus recruiting events and career handouts for your career development.

Questions? Contact the Career Development Center at 607-871-2164 or cdc@alfred.edu.

Link: Educators' Networking Reception Name Tag Request my.alfred.edu/index.cfm/fuseaction/cdc.form.cfm

Submitted by: Nancy Williams

back to top Send Email Reminder

Environmental Summit in Buffalo! Student Registration

The Power Shift NY Regional Summit will be taking place April 16-18. Green Alfred will be taking students and paying for lodging and travel costs. If you are interested in attending this summit please contact us at **greenalfred@alfred.edu**.

THERE ARE LIMITED SPOTS AVAILABLE!

Also check out the summit at powershiftny.org, Facebook group Power Shift NY Regional Summit or the event on the Green Alfred Facebook group.

Submitted by: Kacie Dean

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Softball defeats #9 Cortland

CORTLAND, NY - The Alfred University softball team split a doubleheader at ninth-ranked Cortland State Thursday afternoon.

The Saxons dropped the opener, 6-0, then beat the Dragons, 5-3, in the nightcap.

AU junior Chelsey Cary (Corfu, NY/Pembroke) earned the win for the Saxons in the second game to improve to 6-0 on the year. She allowed three earned runs on six hits, striking out two. AU got two runs in the first and Cortland answered with one in the bottom of the frame. The Saxons scored one in the second and took a 5-1 lead with two in the fourth. Cortland plated two in the bottom of the fourth and after a scoreless fifth.

Senior outfielder Shannon Mather (Endicott, NY/Union Endicott) went 1-for-1 with a double and two RBIs and sophomore outfielder Angela Netta (Rahway, NJ/Mother Seton Regional) had a hit and scored twice to lead Alfred. Junior first baseman Ashley Passaro (Long Beach, NY/Long Beach) went 2-for-3 and sophomore DH Shanna Ewoldt (Tuscon, AZ/Waubansie Valley) had a hit, scored once and drove in a run.

Lyndsay Rowell took the pitching loss for Cortland, allowing five runs (three earned) on eight hits and striking out two in five innings of work. Brooke Weidman went 2-for-3 with an RBI and Jessica Harman had a hit and drove in a run for Cortland.

In the opener, Cortland (11-5) scored four runs in the first and two in the second, all with two outs. Dragon hurler Katie Finch handcuffed Alfred, allowing four hits, all singles, while striking out seven over six innings to improve to 6-2 on the year. AU sophomore Nicole Hedrick (Albany, NY/Catholic Central) went the distance for Alfred (10-2), allowing six earned runs on nine hits while striking out two over six innings. With the loss, Hedrick falls to 4-2 on the season.

Hedrick, sophomore third baseman Molly Shepherd (Camillus, NY/West Genesee), Passaro, Netta, and senior second baseman Karen Folts (Penn Yan, NY/Penn Yan) each hit singles for Alfred. Lorraine Stoddard hit a three-run triple and Katie Fusco went 2-for-3 with a triple for Cortland.

Alfred is in action next on Saturday, April 3, for a 1 p.m. doubleheader against visiting Empire 8 foe Nazareth, at Hornell High School.

Submitted by: Gino Olivieri

back to top Send Email Reminder

Funny Ha-ha Jokes!

On Friday, April 9, 2010, Alfred's Archery (and Atl-atl) Club will be bringing Milton and the Duke, featuring Max Barth, to Alfred University!

This is an up-and-coming group of comedians whose members have been asked back to several high-profile comedy clubs in NYC.

The show will start at 10 p.m. in the Knight Club on April 9. Admission is free, but baked goods and drinks will be available for sale.

For more about Milton and the Duke, check out their YouTube page or Facebook group!

Questions about the show can be directed to **zb7@alfred.edu**, who can then direct you to the person who knows the answer to your question.

Hope to see you there!

Submitted by: Zachary Block

back to top Send Email Reminder

Miscellaneous Board

Post an item that doesn't quite fit into the lost and found or buy and sell boards, like "for rent" and "yard sales".

Link: Miscellaneous Board

Submitted by: Judy Linza

back to top Send Email Reminder

Graduate Assistantship Available

Alfred University's Center for Student Involvement is seeking candidates for a graduate assistantship. The 20 hour/week position is created to provide weekend night supervision to the Powell Campus Center, the hub of campus life at AU. The graduate student would supervise and/or support student managers, staff, and volunteers who are presenting numerous events in both the Nevins Theater (weekly film series) and our Knight Club (Bands, comedians, novelty acts).

AU seeks candidates with experience in event-planning, student organization leadership, and crisis management skills.

Attachment: AU_Grad_Weekend_Supervisor_Advertisement.pdf

Submitted by: Patricia Debertolis

back to top Send Email Reminder

2010.03.31 Student Senate Meeting Minutes

Minutes attached

Attachment: 2010.03.31_Senate_Minutes.pdf

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

Chicago Area Event

Attention Chicago Area Alumni, Parents and Friends!

Alfred University Alumni Judith 'Lasker' Kaufman '63 invites you to a reception at her home to gather and renew friendships. AU President Charles Edmondson will be in attendance to share what's new at the University.

Wednesday, April 7, 2010 6 to 8 p.m. Streeterville Penthouse Apartment Chicago, IL

There is no registration fee for this event. Please RSVP by Friday, April 2 and/or direct any questions to the Alumni and Community Relations Office by phone at 607.871.2144; by fax at 607.871.2391; by e-mail at alumni@alfred.edu; or visit www.alfred.edu/alumni/reg.... Driving directions will be provided.

Link: www.alfred.edu/register

Submitted by: Audrea Sirianni

back to top Send Email Reminder

International Conference: The Economics of Climate Change

Friday and Saturday April 9-10, 2010 8:30 a.m.-6:30 p.m.

Wollman Hall, Lang Building, 5th floor, Enter 66 West 12th Street, New York City Admission is Free. Reservations are required.

What climate change policies are feasible given the United States' fragile economy and the post-Copenhagen tensions between developed and developing countries? Academics, U.S. and E.U. government officials, UN representatives, and policy analysts join to study the economic issues associated with carbon emission, climate change, and emission regulation. Hirofumi Uzawa of Tokyo University and Ernst Ulrich von Weizsecker, former chairman of the German Parliament's Environmental Committee, deliver keynote addresses.

For more information, call 212.229.5901 x4911 or e-mail scepa@newschool.edu

Sponsored by The Schwartz Center for Economic Policy Analysis (SCEPA) and the Economics Department of The New School for Social Research. The conference is made possible by support from the Fritz Thyssen Stiftung, the Alex C. Walker Foundation, and the Consulate General of the Federal Republic of Germany New York.

The New School is a leading university in New York City offering some of the nation's most distinguished degree, certificate, and continuing education programs in art and design, liberal arts, management and policy, and the performing arts. An Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Institution.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Classic Movie: 'Blue Hawaii' (1961)

Tuesday, April 6 at 6:45 p.m.

Nancy Howe Auditorium at the David A. Howe Public Library, 155 N. Main St., Wellsville

Elvis Presley stars in this film of an ex-G.I. who returns to Hawaii to work in a travel agency. Other stars include Angela Lansbury and Joan Blackman.

This library-sponsored film is free and open to everyone.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews